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Chairman’s Message 
…… Tom James 

 
Where has the year gone?  We are in October 
already.   
 
These past few weeks have been full of activities 
that have been a joy to participate in.  First off was 
the picnic and cruise up to the Horsepower Farm.  
We had a dozen or so cars leave the Graeter’s in 
West Chester and meander up to the Horsepower 
Farm in Middletown.  The weather could not have 
been better, sunny and 75°.  Once at the park 
another 10 to 12 cars joined in to make a great 
looking parking lot from 62’s to 67’s and a wide 
range of member’s late models.  A good time was 
had by all.  I would like to thank the ladies for all 
their help in serving great food and making it 
another successful day.   
 
This past Saturday our Chapter hosted a judging 
meeting at our sponsor dealership, Columbia 
Chevrolet.  We had four (4) cars to judge:  two ‘62’s, 
a ‘64 and a 2001.  Two of the cars were from our 
own Club.  One of the ‘62’s is owned by Ed and 
Vicki Bauscher and the 2001 is owned by 
George Denman.  The Bauscher’s 1962 is a red 
fuelly car with black interior.  Ed restored this car 
over the past few years but has owned it for over 

October Meeting Information 
Date:   Tuesday, October 19, 2021 

Time:   6:30 PM 

Location:  Lecia Calvert’s New Facility 
Tomcat Classics & Street Rods 

  101 Stubbs Mill Road   
  Lebanon, Ohio 45036 
 
Phone:  513-827-0120 
 
Directions:  Take I-71 North to Exit 28.  Merge 
onto OH-48 N toward Lebanon. Use the right lane 
to take the OH-48/OH-123 ramp to US-42 
S/Lebanon.  Turn right onto OH-123 S/E Main 
Street.  Turn right onto Stubbs Mill Road. 

 
Website:       TomCatClassics.com 
 
Food:  Skyline Coneys.  Yum!!! 

Continued on Page 2 QCNCRS Website Information 
 https://www.qc.ncrs.org/ 

Webmaster:   Dale Maris   qc@ncrs.org 

NOTICE! 
Newsletter Deadlines 
The deadline for getting 

information, into the newsletter 
is the 6th of each month. 

If it isn’t here, we will publish 
without you. 
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40 years.  A beautiful restoration and it all paid off 
with Ed and Vicki bringing home a Top Flight 
Award.  We hope Ed and Vicki bring their 1962 to 
other events for other members to enjoy.  Next off 
was George Denman’s 2001.  I know George was 
stressing out about the judging, but he pulled 
everything together at the last minutes and 
achieved a Top Flight also.  Congratulations to the 
other two entries, Mark Davis and Gene Milhoan.  
Their cars were just as spectacular.  Mark Davis’s 
1962 was just an incredible original car from the 
original owner.  The judges will be using his as a 
template to judge future 1962’s.  He also earned a 
Top Flight Award.  Gene Milhoan’s 1964 
convertible was an outstanding restoration.  A 
saddle on saddle car with attention to detail made 
an excellent candidate as he won a Top Flight also.  
Thanks to the many judges who gave up their 
Saturday to give these owner’s the award they 
strived to achieve.  Many judges came from near 
and far.  Thanks for all you do.  Also a big thanks 
to John Ballard and Shannon Urton for arranging 
the meet and to Barb Hilbert and Mary Carol Eyl 
for tabulating the results.  A great event once 
again.   
 
I would like to welcome our newest member, 
William Wehner.  I hope that you can attend our 
monthly meetings and be part of the fun.  Welcome 
William! 
 
Our Christmas party will be held on Sunday, 
December 5th at the Aston Oaks Country Club.  
Mark your calendars to attend.  Once again, if you 
attend your yearly dues are paid in full.   
 
Fliers for the swap meet and tickets are now being 
printed for our annual event to be held on Sunday, 
March 20, 2022, between the hours of 8:00 AM and 
2:00 PM.  More details to follow at our next 
meeting.  
 
Lastly, our next meeting will be held on Tuesday, 
October 19th at 6:30 PM at Lecia Calvert’s new 
facility, Tomcat Classics & Street Rods, 101 
Stubbs Mill Road, Lebanon, Ohio 45036.   
 
Save the Wave. 
 
Tom 
 

 

 

2021 QCNCRS  OFFICERS 
 
Chairman: Tom James (513) 941-6909 
  7329 Southpointe Drive 
  Cincinnati, OH 45233 
  toyvett1@fuse.net 
 
V. Chairman:     Chris Rockenfield (513) 602-8819 
  4344 Orchard Lane 
  Cincinnati, OH 45236 
   vettechris1971@gmail.com 
 
Judging: John Ballard (502) 426-2184 
  10102 Kimblewick Drive 
   Louisville, KY 40223-2184 

                      john.ballard@burgesspigment.com 
 
Secretary: Tom Smith (513) 583-5034 
  7335 Haverhill Lane 
  Maineville, OH 45039 
  tmsinfinity@yahoo.com 
 
Treasurer: Barb Hilbert (513) 738-1493 
  3663 Layhigh Road 
  Hamilton, OH 45013-9509 
  g.hilbert@zoomtown.com 
 
Membership: Terrie James (513) 941-6909 
  7329 Southpointe Drive 
  Cincinnati, OH 45233  
  tmjames7329@gmail.com 
 
Historian: Joe Eyl (513) 896-9563 
  5851 Allison Avenue 
  Fairfield Township, OH 45011 
  joeeyl@aol.com 
 
 Editor:  Bill Hetzer (512) 563-0984 
  PO Box 359 
  Bertram, TX 78605 
  hetzer@wireborne.com 
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Fun Facts …… Tom James 
 
Corvettes and movies went hand in hand from the 
beginning.  The 1967 feature film Hot Rods to Hell 
was memorable for its inclusion of a modified 1958 
Corvette.  In the 92-minute drive-in movie classic, 
a conservative family in a pea-soup-green 1961 
Plymouth Belvedere is terrorized by a gang of 
hooligans driving an assortment of hopped-up 
machines.  Leading the pack is a bright red 
Corvette with flamed side coves, yellow racing 
stripes, Radir mag wheels, a tall roll bar, and 
deleted front bumper and grille.  The Corvette 
eventually was wrecked in a game of chicken. 
 
Alternate titles for the film Hot Rods to Hell were 
52 Miles to Midnight and 52 Miles to Terror.  
Because it was a decidedly low-budget production, 
it is likely that only one 1958 Corvette was 
used/destroyed in the making of the film.  This 
assumption is supported by close inspection of the 
film; the unique flamed graphics and 1958-only 
ribbed hood and chrome trunk strakes appear 
identical in every scene.  Most action movies 
involving cars are guilty of continuity lapses (1959-
1961 Corvettes doubling for the 1958 hero car, 
non-exact placement of flame and stripe graphics 
from one stunt car to the next, etc.), but not this 
gem. 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Newsletter Advertising Rates  
 
Business Card – 2x3.5  
$25.00 / month or $275.00 / year 
 
Quarter Page  
$40.00 / month or $350.00 / year 
 
Half Page 
$75.00 / month or $600.00 / year 
 
Full Page 
$150.00 / month or $1,200.00 / year 
 
Sponsor 
$500.00 / year with direct website link 
 
QCNCRS Corvette related classified “wanted 
and parts for sale” are free; however, they 
cannot be carried over to the next issue unless 
requested before the issue deadline. 
 

TERRIE’S CORVETTE TRIVIA Ans. on Last 
Page 
 
1. Back up lights became standard on 1966 

Corvettes.  True or False. 
 
2. When did hand brakes move to the center 

console?  1957, 1967, or 1971. 
 
3. White letter tires could be ordered on 1979 

Corvettes.  True or False. 
 
4. What year did the glove box reappear?  1958, 

1968 or 1978. 
 
5. There were 2, 3, or 4 reds available in the 1993 

production year. 
 
6. What was the base price of ’67 convertibles?  

$4,040.25, $4,195.99 or $4,240.75. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
, and they were passed. 
Terri James membership chair reminded us to 
sign up for the items left over from the silent 
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September QCNCRS Meeting 
Minutes …… 
 
Chris Rockenfield, Vice Chairman  
 

Tom James started the meeting by thanking 
Sue and Opie for letting us have our picnic at 
The Horsepower Farm.  

Tom said we needed judges for the following 
Saturday for the Judging Chapter meet. There 
were 4 cars already registered and judges 
needed at Columbia Chevrolet around 7:00 am. 
Donuts and coffee would be provided. Terri will 
be getting pizzas for the group around 12:00 
noon.  

Tom stated that Shannon is running for NCRS 
Regional rep at The National level. Asked club 
members to show support. Go to the Driveline 
website to cast your vote. Dale will also try to 
add a link on our website that will take you 
directly to the voting site.  

We had a good turnout from the club for 
Corvettes at Carlisle. Good to see everyone 
there. Terri announced that we had a new 
member, his name is William Winter.  

Tom stated that the club received a thank you 
note from the Slattery family for the flowers that 
were sent for Bruce’s funeral.  

Our club swap meet flyer is getting ready for 
printing, a draft was passed around for 
everyone to review. The swap meet is 
scheduled for Sunday, March 20th, 2022. Setup 
will be Saturday afternoon around 3:00. Raffle 
tickets are in the process of being printed.  

Our Annual Christmas party is scheduled for 
December 5th, 2021.  

Dale Maris talked about a new project he is 
heavily involved with, The Convention of States. 
Please look to the website for additional 
information. Conventionofstates.com 
Dale also has yard signs available for those 
interested. 
 

September QCNCRS Meeting 
Minutes  
……  
 
With his involvement in this project Dale is looking 
for someone who might be able to help him with the 
club’s website. Please contact Dale if you can help 
out.  

This concludes the minutes for the month of 
September meeting  
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September QCNCRS Meeting 
Photos 
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QCNCRS Judging Event Photos 

 

 

 

 
 

 

QCNCRS Judging Event Photos 
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QCNCRS Judging Event Photos 

 

 

 

 

 

QCNCRS Judging Event Photos 
Top Flight Awards were awarded to: 
1962 - Mark Davis 
1952 - Ed Bauscher  
1964 - Gene Milhoan 
2001 - George Denman 
 
Judging Awards 

 
Shannon Urton received her 400 Level 
Judging Award at the NCRS National 
Convention in July of 2021. 
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CLUB SHIRT 
SIZING AND PRICING 

 
 
         
       COLOR       SIZE     COST 
Sport-Tek Posi Charge Textured Polo  Navy  S-XL      $30.00 
Sport-Tek Posi Charge Textured Polo  Black  S-XL      $30.00 
Sport-Tek Posi Charge Textured Polo  Red  S-XL      $30.00 
Sport-Tek Posi Charge Textured Polo  White  S-XL      $30.00 
 
Sport-Tek Dri-Mesh Polo    Navy          S-XL      $35.00 
Sport-Tek Dri-Mesh Polo    Black         S-XL      $35.00 
Sport-Tek Dri-Mesh Polo    Red        S-XL      $35.00 
Sport-Tek Dri-Mesh Polo    White        S-XL       $35.00 
 
Jerzees Dri Power 50/50 T-Shirt   Navy     S-XL      $15.00 
Jerzees Dri Power 50/50 T-Shirt   Black     S-XL      $15.00 
Jerzees Dri Power 50/50 T-Shirt   Red  S-XL      $15.00 
Jerzees Dri Power 50/50 T-Shirt   White    S-XL      $15.00 
 
Pricing for oversize shirts:          
          2XL       +$  2.00  

3XL +$  3.00 
          4XL    +$  4.00 
 
Embroidered Name         +$10.00 
 
SHIPPING COSTS: 
Pick up at monthly meeting:      free 
Send via US Postal Service:      $8.00/shirt  
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CLUB SHIRT ORDER SHEET 

 
NAME:  _______________________________________________________________________________________ 
ADDRESS: _______________________________________________________________________________________ 
CITY:  _______________________________________________________________________________________ 
STATE:  _______________________________________________________________________________________ 
PHONE:  _______________________________________________________________________________________ 

 
***CIRCLE COLOR*** 

 
              Description                    Color            Size             Quantity            Cost                 Total 

Sport-Tek Posi-Charge Active Textured Polo 
Mens 

Navy 
Black 
Red  
White 

   
$30.00 

 

Sport-Tek Posi-Charge Active Textured Polo 
Ladies 

Navy 
Black 
Red 
White 

   
$30.00 

 

Sport Tek Dri-Mesh Polo -  
Mens 

Navy 
Black 
Red 
White 

   
$35.00 

 

Sport Tek Dri-Mesh Polo -  
Ladies 

Navy 
Black 
Red 
White 

   
$35.00 

 

Jerzees Dri Power 50/50 T-Shirt 
Mens 

Navy 
Black 
Red 
White 

   
$15.00 

 

Jerzees Dri Power 50/50 T-Shirt 
Ladies 

Navy 
Black 
Red 
White              

   
$15.00 

 

 
 
***when ordering oversize shirts please note the additional charges 

- 2XL   +$ 2.00 
- 3XL    +$ 3.00 
- 4XL   +$ 4.00 
- Embroidered Name +$10.00/shirt 

 
______ pick up at monthly meeting.  No postage/handling fee. 
______ send via US Postal Service.  Additional charge $8.00 per shirt postage/handling.   
 
Total Cost Of Order:   $_______________________ 
 
Remit check made payable to:     Queen City NCRS 

c/o Terrie James 
       7329 Southpointe Drive 
       Cincinnati, Ohio  45233 
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QUEEN CITY CHAPTER 
2021 CHAPTER REGISTRATION FORM 

 

Annual Chapter Dues $20.00 
 

First Name:             
 
Last Name:             
 
Spouse’s Name:            
 
Street Address:            
 
City, State, Zip:            
 
Home Phone:            
 
Cell Phone:             
 
Email Address:            
 
You must be an active member of NCRS to join a chapter. 
 
National NCRS Number:      
 
Options for membership renewal: 
 

1. Renew Queen City Chapter Membership online at: 
https://www.ncrs.org/forums/register/chapter-membership.php 

 
2. Complete the above form and send payment of $20.00 (payable to QCNCRS) 

to:  Terrie James, 7329 Southpointe Drive, Cincinnati, Ohio 45233. 
 

Questions, please call Terrie James at 513-941-6909 or email at 
tmjames7329@gmail.com. 
 

Trivia Answers: 1. True. 2. 1967. 3. True. 4. 1978. 5. Four. 6. $4,240.75 
 
 

 
 
 

 


